



Business Innovations

Subject: Tuition and fees frozen, stable funding for Alberta public post-secondary

Number: ETS-BI-MEMO-2015-001

Date Issued: July 3, 2015

Issuer: Brian Payne

Executive Director Business Innovations

Distribution: Human Services Employment and Financial Supports Division

Human Services Common Service Access Division:

Common Service Delivery

Tuition-based Public and Private Training Providers

Student Aid Alberta

Contact: Michelle Maxfield, Senior Program Planner

Phone: 780-644-5089 Email: HS.DelPartnership@gov.ab.ca

MESSAGE:

Innovation and Advanced Education announced that tuition and mandatory fees for students and apprentices attending public post-secondary institutions will be frozen immediately.

Due to this change, the Delivery Partnerships Unit (DPU) will be returning the 2015/16 Annual Collection of Session Dates & Costs to all impacted public training providers to update any applicable fee changes. This change does not impact information provided by private training providers.

Alberta Works learner funding applications will continue to be processed while costs are being updated. Therefore, it is imperative that a Training Benefit Cost Adjustment (TBCA) be completed if applicable to avoid overpayments. If an overpayment occurs, the regular overpayment process will be followed. A TBCA should be completed at the time the referral is made in Mobius by the Human Services Authorized Official (AFA Training provider, contracted assessment agency and/or regional delivery staff).

Resources:

Bill 3

Mobius User Guide

Overpayment Policy

For further queries on the Collection of Session Dates & Costs process, please email: HS.DelPartnership@gov.ab.ca

For further queries on the TBCA process, please contact the regional Mobius Trainer, Learner Specialist or applicable regional contact person.